Dodleston & District Parish Council - Ordinary Meeting 

Monday 10th November 2008 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

Minutes

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall
1.
Apologies
James Clarke

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 10.

ii) RESOLVED The Chairman signed, as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the council held on the 8th September 2008.  
3.         Public Speaking Time

Kate Seager attended the meeting to thank the Parish Council for the phenomenal firework evening and stated how she and her family feel privileged to be a beneficiary of the hard work of the Parish Council.

James Lewis also thanked the Parish Council, he drew to our attention the problems regarding traffic during the event along Penfold Way, and that pedestrians could not walk on the pavements due to parked cars.

James Lewis is willing to produce the results from the field questionnaire in any format we wish.  Cllr Maughan asked James to meet with the field committee to discuss.

James Lewis apologised for the slight delay in producing the next edition of the Parish Council magazine.  Cllr Maughan to submit articles to James asap.  Cllr Buchanan offered to have the magazine photocopied ready for distribution.

Dr Nuttall suggested James speak to John Shanklin regarding Dodleston weather data which parishioners have always found interesting in previous newsletters.

Dr Nuttall thanked the Parish Council for the improvements in the car park but unfortunately it is still puddling.   The Parish Council continues to ask the contractor to rectify the problem.

4.
Field Update

RESOLVED
Planning permission for the change of use has been granted.

Proposals will now start for paying off the loan and consultation will continue.

The fence along Penfold Way is in a poor state.

RESOLVED Cllr Buchanan has offered the labour to have a replacement fence installed.  Fencing to be purchased and Cllr Buchanan to liase with S Hassall/M Maughan during the process.

S Hassall to look into kissing gates for the entrance, disabled access to be taken into consideration.

5.
Lower Kinnerton Ditches

The condition of the ditch in Moor Lane (Mr McIntyre’s Gate), the culvert is believed to be damaged and the water is at a dangerous level of approx 5ft.  Cllr Tilston has contacted the environment department who visited the site but did not appear to notice the problem.

The general condition of the ditches in Moore Lane is poor.  They have not been cleaned out and are now at surface level posing a flood threat.

RESOLVED
Cllr Maughan and Cllr Tilston to liase and produce a letter/email to request a meeting with the environment agency to take further action regarding the ditches.

6.
Bonfire 2008 

Despite torrential rain, all agreed that the fireworks were fantastic.  £5k of tickets was sold in the shop; gate sales were down slightly due to the weather at £2k.  Approx £2k profit was made for the community fund, confirmation of figures will be produced at the January meeting.  

Cllr Tilston to look into match funding through the Bank of America.  

A few parking issues were raised.  Should the event be run again the issues will be taken into consideration.

7.
Update on items discussed in previous minutes

i) Dodleston footpaths

RESOLVED The footpaths have been cleared by the City Council, please report any problems to S Hassall.
ii) Lower Kinnerton bus shelter

RESOLVED Cllr Blythin to action repair of the bus shelter roof and to liase with S Hassall regarding payment of materials.  

iii) Damaged oak tree on the green in Lower Kinnerton

The summary of the report from the City Council states the tree is in reasonable condition and is structurally sound.  The tree will periodically be monitored by the City Council.

iv) Community fund applications

Cllr Clarke was not available to provide an update. Cllr Maughan to speak to James for further information.

v) Parish Christmas Trees

RESOLVED – The Parish Council would invest community fund money to place Christmas trees in the village once again.  Trees to be erected before 12th December.  James Clarke to be asked to invite the DVF during the weekend of the 12th December to decorate lampposts.

vi) Speeding initiative

Cllr Maughan, Cllr Buchanan and John Seager have been contacting various bodies who now have appreciation of the speeding situation in the Parish of Dodleston.  More data is required to help the initiative.  A covert SID was placed on Kinnerton Road for one week, this showed there were no problems with traffic leaving the village but there were issues with traffic entering the village.  Two covert SIDs will be placed in the village hopefully by the end of the month.

Signage -  Cllrs Buchanan and Maughan will plot and discuss signs that need replacing, losing or enhancing.  Cllr Buchanan has written to Airbus and the Business Park to inform them of traffic problems within the village.  Paul has also been asked to write to Tesco, the dry cleaners and Royal Mail regarding their vehicles travelling through the Parish.  

A leaflet drop into school children’s bags was suggested.

PC Beverley offered more police presence, the ideal times would be 6-8am and 3-5pm in all Parish areas.

Cllr Proctor emailed Colin Stredder on our behalf for a date of the implementation of speeding limits from Lower Kinnerton to Balderton.
8.
Adoption of the Code of Conduct

RESOLVED
The council agreed to adopt the code of conduct and all councillors signed the declaration form.

9.
Adoption of Complaints Procedure 
RESOLVED
The council agreed to adopt the NALC complaints procedure and proposed the following complaints committee:- M Maughan, Julie Vine and Karen Tilston.

All voted in favour

10.
Planning Applications

Cllr Buchanan reported.  Ruddy Pond – Permission has been granted for a caravan but not to the entrance.  A further application may be submitted in the future.

Planning permission for the farmhouse at Pickering’s has not been sent to the Parish Council for consultation.  Cllr Maughan to investigate.

11.
Finance

RESOLVED
The council approved the income and expenditure made since the last meeting 

RESOLVED The annual return for the financial year 2007/2008 was presented to the Parish Council.  The document will now be sent to the internal accountant, and then forwarded to the auditor for completion.

The asset register currently stands as a value of £159,756

12.
Correspondence

Membership renewal has been received from Rural Community Action – S Hassall to look into what the membership fee includes.


13.
Agree Dates of meetings for 2009   


The Council agreed the following dates for ordinary meetings.


12th January


9th March



11th May


13th July


14th September


9th November







